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MEMORANDUM FOR: TURPIN BALLARD (USEPA Region 4) and JAMIE WOODS (TDEC)

SUBJECT: Notification Change of Project Manager Defense Depot Memphis, Tennessee

In accordance with Section XIII, Paragraph B of the former Memphis Depot Federal Facilities
Agreement, the Defense Logistics Agency hereby notifies U.S. Environmental Protection Agency and the
Tennessee Department of Environment and Conservation of a change in Project Manager for
environmental restoration activities at the site. Please be advised that effective December 17, 2010, John
P. DeBack will be assuming the role and responsibilities of Project Manager for the former Defense
Depot Memphis, Tennessee on behalf of the Department of Defense. Mr, De Back’s contact information

is as follows:

John P. De Back

Program Manager
Department of the Army
OACSIM BRAC Division
NC3/Taylor Building
ATTN: DAIM-BD (John P. De Back)
2530 Crystal Drive

Room 5000, cubicle 66
Arlington, VA 22202
(703) 545-2496
John.deback@us.army.mil

Any questions or comments can be directed to Mr. De Back at the above address or myself at

michael.dobbs@dla.mil or (717) 770-6950. % %% ,

MICHAEL A. DOBBS

Chief

Environment, Safety

& Occupational Health Office
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